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A Place for Peace and Hope 

Seeking to be a family of caring people growing in the 
knowledge and love of God through Jesus Christ and 
expressing that love, with the help of the Holy Spirit, 
through our relationships with one another and our 

service and witness in the community. 

FOODBANK UPDATE 

During May there were 22 referrals showing 

that the need remains pretty high. This is quite 

an increase though on April's 13 referrals. 

Stocks generally are pretty healthy BUT we are 

now VERY LOW on the following items: 

Coffee:  Tea:  Milk (Long Life):  Sugar 

There is a need too for: Tinned carrots  

Tinned Peas 

Please add these items to your normal variety 

of giving and as always we are very grateful 

for your regular commitment to the Foodbank. 

WHAT’S ON IN JULY 
Regular Events 

Contemplative Prayer: Contemplative Prayer Mondays 
at 4.30pm.  Venues to be announced, phone for details 
01361 883315. 

Study Group: begins again in the autumn 

Meeting Point:  begins again in the autumn 

Sunday Services (10.30am) 

July 2nd 10.45am Joint Service with Parish Church 

Kirking of the Reiver. 

July 9th Trinity 5. Zechariah 9.9-12, Psalm 145. 8-14, 
Romans7. 15-25a, Matthew 11. 16-19 and 25-30. 

July 16th Trinity 6. Isaiah 55.10-13. Psalm 65. 1-13, 
Romans 8. 1-11, Matthew 13. 1-9 and 18-23 

July 23rd Trinity 7. Isaiah 44. 6-8, Psalm 86. 11-17, 
Romans 8. 12-25, Matthew 13. 24-30 and 36-43 

July 30th Trinity 8. 1 Kings 3. 5-12, Psalm 119. 129-136, 
Romans 8. 26-39, Matthew 13. 31-33 and 44-52. 

Christ Church Contact Details 

Address: The Rectory, Wellfield, Duns. TD11 3EH 
Telephone, message only: 01361 882209 
email: Christchurch.duns@outlook.com 

Interim minister - Prebendary Bob King 
Address: St. Andrew's Rectory, 6 Forestfield, 
Kelso. TD5 7BX                  Telephone: 01573 224163 

email: rectorofkelso@gmail.com     

Website: www.christchurchduns.org.uk 
Charity Number SC009385 

Material for inclusion in the August newsletter 
should be submitted as early as possible and by 

Tuesday, 25th July at the latest. 
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We give you thanks, O God 

For your Spirit woven into the fabric of 
creation for the eternal overlapping with 
time, and the life of earth interlaced with 

Heaven’s vitality.  

We give you thanks, O God 

For your untamed creativity, your 
boundless mystery, and your passionate 

yearnings planted deep in the soul of 
every human being.  

We give you thanks, O God 

Grant us the grace to reclaim these 
depths, to uncover this treasure, to 

liberate these longings and, in being set 
free in our own spirit, to act for the 

wellbeing of the world.  

 

Sent in by Suzy Donaldson, who used these words as 
the collect for the service on Sunday 18th June. 

The Vestry held a special meeting to say thankyou, 

farewell and blessings to Ken and Carol.  



On Prayer 

and going 

deeper to 

God 
Julian of Norwich 

(c1342 –1416) is 

thought to be one 

of the greatest 

English mystics 

yet little is known 

of her life apart 

from her writings.  

During a serious 

illness Julian had a 

series of intense 

visions of Jesus 

Christ which she 

recorded as 

“Sixteen Revelations of Divine Love”. 

Julian’s writing and her reflecting on these visions 

deepened her relationship with God. She works 

through her own thoughts and insights to 

understand their meaning and did not rely on what 

was taught by the church. This is a worked and 

living theology and it is something we should all 

strive to grasp if we are to deepen and strengthen 

our relationship with God. Here are just a few 

examples of Julian’s thoughts and reflections: 

Trust and hope.  Julian understands God as being 
in all goodness;     this helps her to accept that 

nothing is impossible for God. This is wonderfully 

expressed saying “that all shall be well and all shall 

be well and all manner of things shall be well” This 

phrase is so simple yet can be so helpful when 

times seem bleak.  

Sin and Forgiveness.   Sin is only recognised by 
the pain it brings; it has no substance but the pain 

makes us turn to God for mercy. God wants us to 

be aware of our sin in order to be more aware of 

the extent of his love for us. In Julian’s words “for 

that love which cannot and will not be broken by sin 

is strong and marvellous…”    

Intimacy. In her descriptions, she seems to make Jesus 
accessible; his love is for all, even the least of us. “I was 

astonished with wonder and admiration that he…..was 

willing to be so familiar with a sinful being living in 

wretched flesh...” 

Prayer. Julian shows an honest, natural relationship with 
God, using dialogue and questions. “I am the foundation 

of your prayers: first it is my will that you should have 

something, and then I make you desire it, and then I make 

you pray for it; and if you pray for it, then how could it be 

that you should not have what you pray for.?”.  

Images of God.  Julian’s experiences revealed that God 
is our mother as much as He is our father. She 

emphasizes this by explaining how that bond between 

child and mother is the only earthly relationship that 

comes close to the relationship one can have with Jesus 

“but our true mother, Jesus, he who is all love….”  

God’s Love.  The love of God is love in all its pain and 
passion. Her detailed descriptions of Christ’s passion in 

all its horror, does not shy from the realities of pain in our 

own mortal lives yet she also finds God’s love in all things 

“God is everything that is good, it seems to me, and the 

goodness that is in everything is God. 

Julian's visions took many years of reflection but this 

produced a deeper knowledge of God, and this in itself is 

encouraging, demonstrating that we can allow time for 

God’s grace to process and deepen our experiences. 

These writings show much about patience, honesty and 

remaining open to God’s spirit.      

Pax et Bonum  Ian 
(written by Rev Ian McKarrill, Lesbury) 

If you couldn’t make Ken’s last service at Christ 
Church on June 25th or the Garden Party at Wellfield 
afterwards you might like to know that he was 
presented with two pairs of binoculars, and a tripod as 
a leaving gift. 

We all wish him and Carol a happy and hopefully not 
quite so busy retirement. 

Rectory Rental – we were hopeful that a retired 
minister was going to rent the rectory on a short-term 
contract, but sadly this fell through. After Ken has 
moved up to Leith we will be following this up. We will 
also be transferring the office to the upper room at 
Church and installing wi-fi. 

Messages—please be aware that you will still be able 
to leave messages on the office phone and contact me 
on the Church email. Bob King our Interim Pastor 
during our Interregnum is also willing to be contacted if 
I can’t answer your queries, please note the 
information within this newsletter. 

Interregnum Arrangements—members of the Vestry 
met with Bob King on 7th June where he explained his 
role as a companion and adviser. He will attend Vestry 
meetings and lead some Sunday morning services, 
providing Occasional Offices (weddings and funerals 
etc.) and be available to encourage and support. 
Grace will assist in these activities but the first contact 
will be Bob. Friday is their intended day off. He said 
that he would expect a period of bereavement after 
Ken and Carol’s ministry had come to an end, but we 
could use this period to build the church. 

Christina Fairclough  

Vestry Update 

Thanks 

It’s about time that we thanked Joan Wheadon for all the work she 
puts in to organise the rota of readers, servers, welcoming, setting 
up and coffee in order to make our Sunday services run smoothly. Is 
anyone else  prepared to have a go at leading intercessions? If so, 
please could you let her know. 

The Pastoral Care co-ordinators during the vacancy will be  
Jean Fraser (Tel. 01361 884548)  

and Philippa McCowan (Tel. 01890 840234) 

WANTED 

Have you any spare hand towels for our toilet at Christ 
Church? We have only two at the moment and they are 

not very inviting. I have asked our cleaner, Sarah to 
change them fortnightly and will wash and return them 

as needed.  

Please put them in the kitchen in readiness. Thank you. 
 Christina. 


